
From: Tomoyuki Kawai <nikkei@kawaitomoyuki.com>
To: Adams, ChaneyChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov
CC: Stephen Keefekeefe_wdc@nikkei.com

Godfrey, RobRobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov
Date: 3/24/2016 3:44:09 PM

Subject: Re: Request to Ms. Chaney Adams of Governor Haley's press office.

Dear Ms. Adams,
 

Thank you very much!
 

Best Regards,
 
Tomoyuki Kawai
 
Washington Correspondent
 
The NIKKEI Newspaper
 
nikkei@kawaitomoyuki.com
 
http://asia.nikkei.com/
 
Tel: 202-393-1388 Fax: 202-737-0170 Cell: 202-262-6193
 

On Thu, Mar 24, 2016 at 2:39 PM, Adams, Chaney <ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
 
> Mr. Kawai,
 
>
 
>
 
>
 
> You can find the letter attached here.
 
>
 
>
 
>
 
> Thanks,
 
>
 
>
 
>
 
> Chaney
 
>
 
>
 
>
 
> From: Stephen Keefe [mailto:keefe_wdc@nikkei.com]
 
> Sent: Thursday, March 24, 2016 1:53 PM
 
> To: Adams, Chaney
 
> Subject: FW: Request to Ms. Chaney Adams of Governor Haley's press office.
 
> Importance: High
 
>
 
>
 
>
 
> Dear Ms. Adams:
 
>
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>
 
>
 
> Mr. Tomoyuki Kawai, a correspondent for Japan’s Nikkei newspaper, would like
 
> to
 
>
 
> receive (via e-mail) a copy of Governor Haley’s recent letter to U.S. Energy
 
> Secretary
 
>
 
> Earnest Moniz regarding the shipment of plutonium from Japan to the Savannah
 
> River
 
>
 
> Site.
 
>
 
>
 
>
 
> Mr. Kawai’s e-mail address is: nikkei@kawaitomoyuki.com
 
>
 
>
 
>
 
> Would you please kindly e-mail the aforementioned letter to Mr. Kawai as
 
> soon as
 
>
 
> possible? Thank you very much.
 
>
 
>
 
>
 
> Best regards?
 
>
 
> Stephen R. Keefe
 
>
 
> Senior Researcher
 
>
 
> Nikkei Washington Bureau
 
>
 
> 815 Connecticut Ave., NW, Suite 310
 
>
 
> Washington, DC 20006
 
> MAIN TEL #: (202) 393-1388
 
>
 
> CELL: (202) 262-6195
 
>
 
> E-MAIL: keefe_wdc@nikkei.com
 
>
 
>



